Regular Meeting
July 9th, 2019

The Village of North Lewisburg Council met on July 9th, 2019 at 7:00 PM in the Village Community Room. Mayor Cheryl Hollingsworth called the meeting to order. Roll call was answered by Beech, Collier, Murphy, Ohashi, Street, and Warner. All present joined in the Pledge of Allegiance.
Street made a motion to accept the June minutes, Ohashi seconded, all in favor. Murphy made a motion to accept the June financials, Street seconded, all in favor. 
MAYOR:
Mayor Hollingsworth introduced Pastor Karen Montgomery who spoke about the Cool Tools 4 School event coming up August 14th. During the event multiple community organizations will be getting together to provide food, haircuts, school supplies, physicals, eye exams and many other resources to students and families in the Triad school District.

Mayor Hollingsworth then thanked all partied involved with the fireworks celebration.

ADMINISTRATOR:
Administrator Yoder presented the 2020 Temporary Budget. Highlights include an increase in the general revenue, Rita increasing, and an increase in the state Highway and gas tax. Warner moved to accept the 2020 Temporary Budget as presented, Collier seconded, all in favor.

Administrator Yoder then presented uncollectable Water and Sewer accounts from the Utility Clerk Jayne Leiter. Murphy motioned to write off the 4 accounts as presented to council, Beech seconded, all in favor. 

Council then directed Village Administrator and Fiscal Officer to draft a resolution for uncollectable water and sewer accounts to be written off if less than $100.00 at the discretion of the administrator and fiscal officer.

STAFF REPORTS:
The Mechanicsburg Policing Activity Report was given for the month of June. 21 warnings, 14 citations, for a total of 35 stops. Captain Bodey reminded citizens that if children are seen out after curfew please call dispatch. 

Administrator Yoder gave the Water/ Sewer report. Everything has been quiet this month lab results have been good across the board. Hydrants will be flushed this year. 

Bart Stokes let the council and citizens know that chip and seal has been completed.

HEARING OF CITIZENS:
A citizen brought up water drainage problems on Townsend St. Administrator Yoder will work with the home owner, engineer and solicitor on a solution.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion to adjourn made by Street, seconded by Ohashi, all in favor, meeting adjourned.
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